




 

    
Result of E-Poll – December 17, 2020 

Discretionary Use Application – 79 MacBeth Drive 
 
Resolution “That Council approve the discretionary use application to operate a 
Retail Business Home Occupation at 79 MacBeth Drive.” 
 
Councillor Agree Disagree Did Not Vote 
Mayor Breen  X  
Deputy Mayor O’Leary  X  
Councillor Burton   X 
Councillor Lane   X 
Councillor Hickman  X  
Councillor Hanlon  X  
Councillor Stapleton  X  
Councillor Skinner  X  
Councillor Korab  X  
Councillor Froude  X  
Councillor Collins  X 

 
 

 



From: CityClerk
To: ; CityClerk
Cc: Garrett Donaher; Maureen Harvey; Shanna Fitzgerald; Andrea Roberts; Ann-Marie Cashin; Ashley Murray; Dave

Wadden; Jason Sinyard; Karen Chafe; Ken O"Brien; Lindsay Lyghtle Brushett; Planning
Subject: RE: (EXT) 79 MacBeth Drive
Date: Tuesday, December 15, 2020 11:23:11 AM

Good Morning:
 
We thank you for your feedback and advise that your email has been forwarded to the
City’s Department of Planning, Engineering & Regulatory Services for a response to
the questions asked.
 
 
 
 
Elaine Henley
 
Elaine Henley
City Clerk
t. 576-8202
c. 691-0451
 
From:  
Sent: Monday, December 14, 2020 4:28 PM
To: CityClerk <cityclerk@stjohns.ca>
Subject: (EXT) 79 MacBeth Drive
 
Good evening,
 
With regards to a Discretionary Use Application to operate a Retail Business as a Home Occupation
at 79 Macbeth Drive, I humbly request that before any such application be considered let alone
approved, that the City fulfill the commitment it made over two years ago to install speed bumps on
the corner of Macbeth Drive that includes the address in question.   Councillor Stapleton did email
local residents on or about 2019/10/07 in which she stated and I quote "Macbeth is on our list for
speed bumps".   To date no speed bumps have been installed.  In fact on 2020/10/09 Councillor
Stapleton wrote that Macbeth Drive will NOT be receiving traffic calming.  Now the City is
considering bringing additional traffic to our corner, a corner we have been lobbying for traffic
calming for over 12 years. There have been numerous reported near misses, and many, many
emails, pictures sent and pleas made.  This is a residential area.  If the City wishes to bring
commercial traffic to an area that has been reported as problematic from a traffic perspective, that
is one thing, but could someone, anyone, your Worship, please, finally advise when traffic calming
will be implemented.    A response to this request is anticipated.
 
Regards,



 
Disclaimer: This email may contain confidential and/or privileged information intended only
for the individual(s) addressed in the message. If you are not the intended recipient, any other
distribution, copying, or disclosure is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in
error, please notify me immediately by return email and delete the original message.
 
Any correspondence with employees, agents, or elected officials of the City of St. John’s may
be subject to disclosure under the provisions of the Access to Information and Protection of
Privacy Act, 2015, S.N.L. 2015, c.A-1.2.


